Faculty Senate Meeting minutes
September 16, 2010

Attending: Schramm—President, Rath—Vice President

Arcangeli,  K. Backstrom,  S. Backstrom,  Jenkins,  Jordan-Henley,  Lanza,  Mabry,  Meghabghab,  Nolan, Rogers,  Sammartano,  Sheckles,  Shloush,  Stryk, Thomason, Windham

Minutes from the last meeting of Spring 2010 were approved (Lanza moving, Shloush seconding).

Lou Rabinowitz, Nolan Nevels and Kim Harris spoke to the senate about the Advanced Materials Training Center and grant for training.  They urged faculty to sign up and teach classes in their areas of expertise .
President Schramm reported on carry over items from last year. There was discussion of faculty concerns in regard to the changes in health care plans, particularly around co-pays not counting toward  the participants maximum out-of-pocket payment for a given year.  No further action was needed on the late add/transfer issue, deans will continue to approve late adds.  Electronic doors on some campuses will be installed starting Summer 2011 which will improve faculty access to office space on weekends/nights.  The IDEA room subcommittee has not resolved all issues and the committee’s work will be ongoing through the 2010-11 academic year.

President  Goff and VPSL Whaley responded to the virtual office hours issue with a proposal of one virtual office hour for every three hours of online instruction.  The Faculty Senate tabled the issue pending Dr. Schramm’s obtaining further clarification from Dr. Whaley.

A sick leave bank for faculty was discussed and the TBR policy was sent out for review.  In order for RSCC to establish a faculty sick leave bank, 20 faculty members must petition Dr. Goff and commit to participating.
Faculty Senate began a discussion of the academic reorganization plan.  Senate asked that VPSL Whaley provide a statement of the rational for the reorganization and attend the next Faculty senate Meeting to discuss issues related to the reorganization with the Senate.

Senate voted on proposed meeting schedule for the year (Thomason moved, Jordan-Henley seconded) and it was approved.  Senate then adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Windham
